Black River Valley Four Wheeler Club, Inc
Meeting Minutes
June 1, 2024
Brantingham Inn

President Mike Leviker called the meeting to order at 9:06 am followed by the pledge.

Treasurer Report - Gretchen Lane provided copies of the Treasurer’s report and our current
balance is $12,721.56. Motion made by Larry Smith with a second by Terry Rounds to accept.
All in favor.

Secretary Report - Christina stated that we currently have 418 members with 319 from the
county, 81 by mail and 18 from the Snirt Run. Last year at this time we had 393 members.
Copies of the minutes were provided, Motion was made by Larry Smith with a second by Mike
Mabunay to accept. All in favor.

Vice President - Our Facebook page has gotten about 9000 views.

President - Old Business - Veterans flags placed at the cemeteries was at 194. Safety course
was canceled due to the instructor being deployed. Ambassadors doing a great job. From
BRVFWC we have 3 Ambassadors, Steve Demko, Thomas Lane and Neil Pepper. Scholarships
are on hold until 2025 due to the end of the school year. Proposed By Law changes for
clarification of “Member” and line item budgets for spending were discussed and will be voted
on at the July meeting. Debbi Owens said she would do monthly checks on the AED machine
at the Brantingham Station. Mike Leviker will order the signs for the AED machine which will be
placed outside at the Brantingham Station. Mike Leviker will get an update of the cost for
Officer and Board members insurance for next year.

President - New Business - Brantingham Craft Fair is June 29th from 10am - 2pm at Camp
Aldergate. Mike will check to see if the club could hand out water or something to promote the
club. Parades are July 3 for Turin, July 4 for Lyons Falls and July 16 for Lewis County. Looking
for folks that would want to participate in the parades. Looking to possibly sponsor a hole at the
Virkler AED Foundation Golf Tournament in 2025. Town of Greig Supervisor Bob Johnson was
present and talked about the cemeteries and they are working on software that would identify
the location of each grave. It was suggested that there should be more police presence in
Brantingham especially during holidays. Still looking for a secretary for the club that would take
over starting after the October meeting.

The $50.00 gift certificate for the Towpath was won by Debbi Owens.
Motion to adjourn at 10:22 am was made by Neil Pepper with a second by Harold Keefer

Respectfully submitted.



Christina Meagher



